Mr Tariq Bukhari

General Manager

Pakistan International Airlines

1-15 King Street

Hammersmith

London

W6 9HR

Fax: 020 8741 9376

E-mail: info@piac.com.pk
Dear Mr. Bukhari,

Regarding Naverah Nuzhat Saleemi and her young children Ahmad (age 12), Hassan (age 11), Husnain (age 11) and Humna (age 8. Due to be forcibly removed from the UK on Sunday 11th January at 16:50 on Pakistan International Airlines flight PK758 from London Heathrow to Lahore,

The family came to the UK in 2006 with the help of a friend. Naverah’s husband had accused her of adultery and threatened to kill her and the children. He had been violent towards both Naverah and the children since the death of his mother in 2001.  He had also threatened to have Naverah jailed for infidelity and locked her inside the marital home. Having escaped and managing to reach Glasgow, Naverah applied for asylum but the Home Office has now refused this as they have subsequent appeals.
According to Human Rights Watch, domestic violence victims in Pakistan have virtually no access to judicial protection and redress. Officials at all levels of the criminal justice system do not consider domestic violence a matter for the criminal courts. Law enforcement authorities routinely dismiss domestic violence as a private dispute and female victims who attempt to register a police complaint of spousal or familial physical abuse are invariably turned away. Worse, they are regularly advised and sometimes pressured by the police to reconcile with their abusive spouses or relatives.

Since arriving the family have made many friends and are all studying here. The children have been awarded many certificates by their schools and Naverah is studying Languages at Anniesland College.
A Home Office spokesman said the Border and Immigration Agency only contracted with airlines willing to operate removal flights. He added: “The agency uses agents/brokers to arrange both charter and scheduled removals.  Airline captains have the right to refuse carriage of a passenger and will do so if they feel it appropriate for security or commercial reasons”. 

Pakistan International Airlines could choose not to be “willing to cooperate with the UK’s forced removals”.

I urge you therefore not to co-operate with this forced removal. Everyone has the right to family life and should be in the country of their choosing, which for this family is the UK. 

Yours Sincerely,

Name: 

Address: 

City: 



Postcode:


Country: 




Date: 


              Email: 



Phone:

